
ROTARY SCOOP

One

Dec 22nd, 2011

Program - Dec 15th
Dee DiGiola - 

BULLYING PREVENTION

 As we approach 
the holiday 
season, I give 
thanks for
all of YOU who 
are helping 
make our future 
bright by
generously 
sharing your 
time and energy 
to make things
happen!
 
Enjoy your 
holidays and 
look forward to 
2012 being a 
terrific Rotarian 
year.

President 
Linda Wright

FIND OUT ALL THE LATEST INFORMATION ON THE WEB
Dennis Brown - Web editor

http://www.mammothlakesrotaryclub.org/

Our speaker Thursday 12/15 was Dee Digioia.  She 
spoke about a bullying prevention program that 
she has been developing at Mammoth Unified 
School District.   She emphasized teaching kids at 
an early age that, not only is bullying hurtful, but 
that being a bystander and not intervening 
supports the bully.   She described tools for the 
kids to use to help defeat intimidating and hurtful 
behavior.   She also showed a film clip of 
Mammoth Elementary children singing a song 
about stopping bullying and demonstrating 
assertive but non-aggressive intervention tactics.  
The lessons were good ones for the students and 
good ones for adults as well.
 

house-building projects in rural Mexico. Dan said this 
year’s building effort that our Rotary Club is involved 

group will drive separately down to a California town 
near the border, spending Friday night there. Saturday 

safe the Corazon projects are. No Corazon volunteer 
has ever been injured or victimized by crime while in 

house in a day. There will be lots of volunteers and it 
is a very basic house without electricity or plumbing. 
The family who is to get the house helps out. Dan is 

Saturday night for a victory dinner. Be sure to get in 



DECEMBER

BIRTHDAYS

Bea Tomkp 29th

Linda Wright 31st

ANNIVERSARIES

Sam & Shelly Walker 13th

Dennis & Barbara Brown 26th 

    UPCOMING PROGRAMS

DARK LAST TWO WEEKS IN DECEMBER - ENJOY THE HOLIDAYS
1/5/12
 Mammoth Hospital Tour
 

ONLY
6 

WEEKS
UNTIL 

WINTERFEST
In order to make this a successful event we need everyones help.  
Here are a few things we need to do over the next few weeks.

1.  Invite friends to join your table and let Rick Phelps know how many to expect.  We have 18 
tables of 8 to fill.  Our goal is 140 people.  We are at 80 so we are on the right tract.

2.  Turn in donation forms to Sarah Carmichael with detailed descriptions.  Still can use some 
more items.  Re-gifting after Christmas is okay.  We won’t tell.

3. Sign up with Mike Bornfeld to help with Silent Auction Set Up
4.  Sign up with Rich Boccia to help with table decorations for the 4th
5.  Sign up with Dan Watson for help with Live Auction.  We need runners and spotters.
6.  Sign up with Gary Boyd for Registration Desk and check out on Sat. 4th
7.  You can pay now with Rick Phelps if you want a tax write off for 2011

Thank you to all who have stepped up so far.

Sincerely,

Joanne


